Council Meeting Minutes

Meeting #2

Where: Curly's Farm - Marcellus, Michigan

When: June 21, 1969

Present: Larry Evans, 2nd City MC
Frank Bispenett, 2nd City MC
David Riley, Cycle MC
Gene Simpner, Cycle MC
Pete Richards, Vikingo MC
Bob Connell, Rocky Mt. MC
Don Evace, Sparten MC
Bill Fitzmaurice, Sparten MC

Old Business:

Three clubs were officially voted into membership: The Empire City MC of New York City, the Rocky Mountainteers MC of Colorado. Inc., and the Lendon MC. The secretary will be instructed to write and welcome the new members.

The Second City MC graciously agreed to change their winter social event; their 5th Anniversary Party; from February to January 23-25 so that the Vikings can hold their social event February 22 in Easton.

The Council endlem or "colors" was discussed and the design submitted by Roger of Chicago was accepted unanimously. A slight modification will be made and the president will solicit prices for a three inch patch. Each club will order at least one per member plus a supply for future members.

Frank Dispensit of the 2nd City offered to supply rubber nailing stamps for all the clubs and the Council president.

New Business:

The Road Rules booklet submitted by the Cycle MC was discussed. The suggestion was made to use the tapping of the head to indicate the need for a rest stop rather than tapping the nose. The Spartan MC representatives said they would like more time for their numbers to study the backlet, so a notion was passed to table the booklet until the next meeting. Everyone agreed it was an excellent idea and had been very well prepared.

It was voted to hold the next official Council business meeting during the Spartans' "Marathea 1969 Run" in August.

Bill Fitzmaurice President